Announcement
Fairfax County Public Schools (FCPS) looks to hire another contractor to provide school bus routing analysis and optimization.
SLEEP asks the School Board and Dr. Dale to take immediate action to improve a Request for Proposals (RFP).  Ask bidders to:

· Consider student needs, including the biological imperative for sleep.

· Improve the use of the existing MapNet software, including data entry (e.g., actual miles per hour on primary roadways in both the morning and the afternoon in both directions – with traffic and against traffic).  The current data entered is an estimated average which keeps the software from being able to accurately plan optimal routes.

Last year, SLEEP offered free technical assistance and gave FCPS software designed to model how various start times would affect the need for buses.  We haven’t received an official rejection, but FCPS has issued a Request for Proposals (RFP) and is looking to hire another contractor to help provide school bus routing analysis and optimization.
FCPS asks for MapNet experts to analyze the existing transportation network with a focus on cost cutting—reduce the number of buses, mileage and/or other resources while maintaining high standards of service to our students using “existing bus stops and school program bell times.”

· SLEEP is deeply troubled by this limitation. It ties the hands of the contractor and limits their ability to optimize transportation and to save money. Worse, it prevents them from doing anything to help our exhausted children.  According to one of the contractors, “the less constraints, the better we will be able to optimize.”

· SLEEP finds it disturbing that staff never notified the school board of its intention to request proposals, especially since the Transportation Monitoring Report was given to the school board just weeks before posting the RFP.

The models that we gave FCPS had the potential to save millions of dollars each year while also providing healthier bell schedules for some students.
The written RFP asks consultants to identify a limited grouping of schools to serve as a pilot, to consider all relevant aspects of regular and/or special education transport and may include, “suggested alternate bell schedules.”  
· Sadly, SLEEP learned that contractors attending the pre-meeting conference came away with specific verbal instructions NOT to change bell schedules. 
Other problems with the RFP:  

· “Fees and payments will strictly be based entirely [sic] on implemented savings.”  Savvy companies will recognize that FCPS has a track record of ignoring recommendations.  With profit dependent on FCPS implementation, companies may be discouraged from bidding.  

· One potential contractor noted that FCPS is expecting us to “work for free.”  

· The requirement to work with Trapeze’s MapNet software discouraged another potential contractor who noted that one likely competitor is the company that created the software.

· Another noted, “Limited time prevents substantive analysis.”

Given past history, the limited scope of the RFP, and what we are hearing from potential bidders on the RFP, SLEEP is skeptical about whether this is an authentic effort to optimize transportation or even to fully automate—to take advantage of the existing software to complete the entire process of routing and trip pairing.  
It is clear that it isn’t an effort to improve the bell schedules for students.  
